# COASTAL COMMUNITY CHALLENGE 8<sup>™</sup> NOVEMBER 2017

J Gregory (Chairman)

K Parrinder L Wells A Wain L Diggle A Silvester L Havell I Stevens S Sheekey **G** Mellor M Codling J Ward I Monk V Cobbold T Snape R Turner

A Shaw (BLR) S Fortune (LCF) P Scott (EELL)

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

### 1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Chris & Wendy Wainwright & Bryan Varnam.

#### 2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

#### **3 SMALL LOANS SCHEME**

A presentation was made to committee by Paul Scott & Jam Ward. This area has been targeted by doorstep lenders charging up to 700% interest. To alleviate this problem, Paul has set up a small loans project. The project will work through ELAP as the primary intermediary, who will do the due diligence. Each client will have a secure pin and password. Their details are then securely sent to the provider. The key to this project is affordability. Repayments will be made by Direct Debit. Minimum loan of £100, maximum of £350, with an interest rate of 10%. Paul to circulate a list of items covered within the scheme.

Thanks were given to Paul & Jam. Paul left the meeting.

#### **MINUTES**

Minutes of the meeting held on 11<sup>th</sup> October 2017 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

#### 5 TREASURER'S REPORT

From petty cash we have purchased an internet booster for £30 which has solved the connection and coverage problem, some raffle prizes, stationery and printing on the hi viz jackets. We also made payments for website, Talk Talk, prizes for Santa trail & Santa Grotto, 2 facebook adverts, a promotional CCC banner & feather sail.

### **6 CHRISTMAS MARKET**

Only a couple of stalls left now, but enquiries still coming in. Presents for Santa's Grotto, Treasure Trail & Breakfast with Santa, sourced and wrapped. Marshal jackets have been screen printed. We have borrowed 8 radios from the Carnival Committee. We have at least 10 marshals from CLIP & 6 from Coastwatch. Marshal training is on 28<sup>th</sup> Nov, thanks were minuted for Chris W. All posters for the various events on the day have been printed, delivered & posted on social media. Mablethorpe Leader to do a big splash coverage the week before event. John is to prepare A5 leaflets to be given to all schools. John & Kim to prepare handouts for on the day. We have 4 confirmed different busking acts performing. Thanks go to Lianne, Linda, Val, John, Sue, Kim & Glenys for tombola ticketing, and to Linda for wrapping all bran tub items. The CCC are having 3 stalls, so we need as many committee volunteers as possible on the day.

## 7 LINCOLNSHIRE COMMUNITY FOUNDATION

A grant form has been sent to CLIP. Information has been sought from Sutton on Sea Library. An application from Skegness Community Radio could not be supported as it was not in our area. The Marisco Exercise Referral programme is to start in December. Coastal Events CIC were given a grant of £500 for first aid, but the actual invoice was for £264. Coastal Events CIC are to return the difference.

# **8 FUTURE PROJECT**

Kim had a meeting with Nigel Harris and a new contract was signed for the continuation of the community payback scheme. Val is waiting for contact from The Beck regarding the Defib. We now have permission from LMDB to create a 90m stretch of landscape garden on Quebec Road. Awaiting quotes.

An enquiry has been made regarding a Defib at Sutton on Sea school.

#### 9 PARTNERSHIP REVIEW

The Annual Review will take place in January. The snapshot of membership forms has now been completed. The review of membership list has been discussed.

## 10 COMMUNICATIONS

Linda is due to leave the area soon. Sadly we had to accept her resignation as Secretary. Linda was thanked for all her hard work over the many years she has been involved with the CCC. It was proposed, seconded and agreed by committee that Sue S becomes acting Secretary for the immediate future. Russell is going to take

some time out due to health issues, but hopes to be back in the near future.

The website is currently being transferred over to a Word Press site. The new site should go live by the end of November. There are still plans to work with Jane Bettany and promotional material.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending.

Meeting closed at 4.10pm.